
                                                                    1407 W. North Temple #310  
Salt Lake City, Utah 84116 
 

October 1, 2015 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND HAND DELIVERY  
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 
 
Re: Docket No. 15-035-63   

2015 Smart Grid Monitoring Report  
 
Pursuant to the recommendation and comments of the Division on Public Utilities (“DPU”) 
dated September 16, 2015 in the above referenced docket, the Company herein provides 
supplemental information responding to deficiencies referenced by the DPU in the Company’s 
Revised 2015 Smart Grid Annual Report filed on August 17, 2015.   
 
The information identified below is provided based on discussions with the DPU and the OCS and 
is expected to comply with the requirements of the 2015 Smart Grid Annual Report. 
 

Requirement 6 – An Explanation of the interaction of smart grid, possible rate structures, 
and consumer behavior. (Exhibit 1) 
 
Requirement 8 – A discussion of alignment of the demand-side resource performance 
standards approved by the Commission with smart grid analysis. Exhibit (1) 
 
Requirement 9 – A discussion of microgrids. (Exhibit 1) 
 
Attachment A – Previously filed confidential Attachment A (including formulas used in 
the modeling). (Confidential Exhibit 2) 

 
Confidential Exhibit 2 contains information that is commercially sensitive to Rocky Mountain 
Power and is confidential. Accordingly, Rocky Mountain Power is filing the confidential 
documents,  under seal pursuant to R746-100-16, and requests that the Commission require any 
party who wishes to view these documents execute a Confidential Information Certificate. A 
Confidential CD containing the confidential material is also being provided with this filing. 
 
In its comments in this docket the Division and the Office recommended discontinuance of the 
required report “until such time as there are clear indications that the smart grid landscape has 
changed in a significant way.”  The Company concurs with this recommendation, and suggests 
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that as circumstances change, the reestablishment of smart grid reporting may be initiated by a 
petition to the Commission of any interested party. 
 
It is respectfully requested that all formal correspondence and staff requests regarding this matter 
be addressed to: 
 
By E-mail (preferred): datarequest@pacificorp.com  
    bob.lively@pacificorp.com   
 
By regular mail:  Data Request Response Center 
    PacifiCorp 
    825 NE Multnomah Blvd., Suite 2000 
    Portland, OR  97232 
 
    Robert C. Lively 
    Manager, Utah Regulatory Affairs 
    Rocky Mountain Power 
    1407 W. North Temple, Suite 330 
    Salt Lake City, UT  84116 
 
Please direct any informal inquiries concerning this matter to Bob Lively at (801) 220-2923. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jeffrey K. Larsen 
Vice President, Regulation  
 
cc: Division of Public Utilities 
 Office of Consumer Services 
 
Enclosures 
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